# May 2024 Reports

#### Priest-in-Charge Report

These seem to have been short three weeks from our last meeting. Most of the work I have done has been with preparing for the General Convention, working with the Vitality Initiative and getting ready for Ordinary time.

During the tri-meeting a few months ago, we had decided that someone will be SC representative to the DC and vice versa and I volunteered to be the SC representative to DC. It is a time investment, but with J not being elected to DC, it is good for us to be in the loop with what is happening.

Pronto is working amazingly and communication has gotten way better I think.

I am also starting to increase the work I am doing with the interfaith council here in Utah County and trying to be more present in the community. I am planning an interfaith event with Rabbi Joe Charnes in September and I am also meeting soon with Kim Money and Eric Huntsman to talk about Holy week at BYU for next year.

## Senior Warden report

We finally got the section of siding under the windows replaced and it looks okay to me. The main thing to be excited about is that they worked behind it and got the wall and gaps properly sealed and added plyboards so the siding would have stability. Dave said that there were two places that were leaking, but one might've been small enough to not show signs inside the building. He also noticed that our gutters were completely clogged, so he cleared them out for us and made sure they drained correctly. He recommended either cutting back the trees which hang over them or installing a leaf guard. I asked him how much that would cost and he told me he'd do the entire length of that lower section of gutter for \$300.

I have not had much luck communicating with Ricoh. They seem to have made progress on their side, based on conversations they've had with US Bank and their End of Term team. However, I am still waiting on their promise that "they will have this processed shortly". That was the last time I heard from them and that was over ten days ago.

We haven't moved too much further, but at least we've made a general plan for the community garden. We hope to have something usable before the end of the month.

### Junior Warden Report

We got a new spray head for the hose and I prepared the grass for removal so we could finalize the space for the new community garden.

#### **Treasurer Report**

The breakdown Andrew typically offers was done verbally for the Finance Committee. It was generally positive, echoing past reports.

A couple of items of note:

- The grant and assessment didn't go through in April, so they are both zero for the period. We were in communication with Bill Potts and he made sure that it was rectified this month; so this period will be over but will be accurate YTD.
- The Main Organist line item is over budget. What we've budgeted for an entire quarter was basically used in just one month. We assume that this was due to Holy Week, but being unsure led us to wonder who is currently signing off on our paid employee's timesheets.
- Taran brought up our committee's desire to keep Outreach related funds within their own separate buckets based on earmarked donations. Andrew wanted that in an email, so he is sure to get it correct. So, Taran still needs to send one outlining how we want the Outreach section of our Balance Sheet displayed.